CYNGOR CYMUNED MATHRI
      MATHRY COMMUNITY COUNCIL MEETING

                                  MONDAY 15th May, 2017.

Present:  Cllrs:  Brynley Morris (Chairman), Tim Mason, Gerald Thomas, David Raymond, Alan Price,
Jill Morgan.

In attendance:  C Cllr. N Prior, Clerk, Mary Medlicott
1. Cllr. Morris welcomed  new Councillor Tim Mason and new C. Cllr. Neil Prior.


2. Minutes 
The minutes of the last meeting held on the 24th April, 2017, were read and approved.   Proposed by Cllr. Jill Morgan, seconded by Cllr. Alan Price.

3. Matters Arising  
· Standing Orders – decision to be taken at next meeting.
· Keep Mathry Tidy sign.  Reply received from Pembs County Council – they have not had a request for a “Tidy” sign before!     The Clerk will contact them again.   The Clerk was asked to produce some no dog fouling signs for the next meeting.   
4. FINANCE 
           Payments requested:      Open Spaces Society - £45.00 (1 year)





Good Councillor Guide – printed copies - £15.00

                                                   Clerk - Cllr. R Lamb leaving event – £10.00
                                                   Swalec (Xmas lights) - £15.54

           Proposed by Cllr. David Raymond, seconded by Cllr. Gerald Thomas

           Account information:  
           Balance of current a/c as at the 12th May:  £2358.89, 
           Balance of deposit a/c as at the 12th May:  £3000.09                                     
5. PLANNING
PCC
Planning Permission Approved 
12/04/2017:  Siriole, Mathry – alterations and extensions

6. CORRESPONDENCE  
a)  PCC – reply re dumping of spoil at Abercastle crossroads.  Mr. Llewellyn had inspected the site and did not see a problem either with the dumping of soil as this has now been levelled or the access into the fields.   In his opinion there should be no parking there as it restricts visibility.    Cllr. Morgan asked C Cllr. Neil Prior to make an on-site inspection.
b)  Request for funding for Ploughing Match – no letter available, for the next meeting.
7. VILLAGE GREENS
The Clerk was asked to send the DEFRA management and protection of registered town and community village greens document to Councillors by email.  Cllr. Jill Morgan had spoken to the previous Bishop (Wyn Evans) and to the previous Mayor (Chris Taylor) who were both firmly of the opinion that the University of Wales had given all the lands in the area to the National Trust (as they had around St. Davids).   She would see if she could find out more information.  Cllr. Alan Price proposed that a copy of the letter recently sent to the Vice Chancellor be sent to the new Bishop and the Parochial Church Council Seconded by Cllr. David Raymond.     A lengthy discussion followed.







  
8. REGISTER OF INTERESTS
Some forms still need to be completed.

9. COMMUNITY HALL
Cllr. Tim Mason will clear the gutters of the Community Hall which overflow in heavy rain.

10. Internet Provision
Cllr. Price will bring information about a router which could be located in the Council room to enable an internet connection.

11. County Council Information

C Cllr. Neil Prior will be updating the Community Council monthly in future.   
Ysgol Dewi Sant – the school will be moving temporarily to Haverfordwest while asbestos is removed from the building and the school is refurbished.   Some issues with the transporting of the children have yet to be resolved.  The school will be reopened as a Church in Wales Voluntary Aided school next year.  

Premier Inn - consultation is being held about the possible Premier Inn hotel in St. Davids at Oriel y Parc.  Councillors would be attending the forthcoming public meeting.


12. Abercastle
Martyn Hood is the new Harbourmaster for Abercastle.


13. Church of the Holy Martyrs

Revd Don MacGregor will be retiring soon.  The church will be open before the end of the month.
Signed …………………………………
Date  ………………………………..
